REPORT

Environmental Scrutiny Committee at their meeting held on 16th July, 2001, approved terms of reference for the best value review of ‘Education and Leisure, Community and Social Services and Environmental Services Passenger Transport’ (referred to here as ‘Passenger Transport’).  So as to help clarify expectations and explore approaches, a Visioning Workshop was held on 24th October, 2001.  Those attending included: lead members for CSSD, E&L and Housing Services; Members from the Environmental Scrutiny Panel; the Chief Executive (in the chair); managers for the relevant directorates; review team members; and a user and carer.

A copy of the slide presentations is attached at APPENDIX A.

Action points for the review team to pursue are attached at APPENDIX B.

A revised draft terms of reference is included at APPENDIX C.

A project plan with key milestones together with a work programme is attached at APPENDIX D.

PROGRESS UPDATE

Progress since the Visioning Workshop is summarised below.

· A Member Panel meeting was held on 8th November which amongst other things agreed that; representatives would hold discussions with Community Transport on the possibility of sharing minibuses in Salford; discussions would be held with CSSD on the resourcing aspects of the review; that a programme of Member ‘reality checks’ would be drawn up by the review team; and that the attached programming documents at APPENDIX D be presented to this meeting. 

· An officer meeting of the review team was also held on the 8th November and which focussed on: the agreement to the programming documents; planning a consultation strategy for E&L Services; planning staff communications; and on resource issues.

· Further meetings have been held with E&L and CSSD on stakeholder consultation strategies which are making good progress in line with the programme though there are many activities to undertake in time for the findings to be available by the end of March 2002.

· Service Profiles, scheduled for completion in October 2001, are still continuing and are being pursued.

· The Audit Commission have recently published a report ‘Going Places’ which examines arrangements made by local authorities and health bodies on home to school transport, social services transport and non-emergency patient transport in the NHS.  The Commission is also soon to issue four separate handbooks focussing in more detail on the management and operational aspects of transport provision for these areas.  Implications of these publications for this review will be assessed in conjunction with TAS Partnership in early course.

